
From: Garry R. Smith <GarrySmith@schouse.gov>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 3/19/2017 5:18:18 PM
Subject: Re: Upstate Republican Women

I plan to be there.

Garry
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Mar 19, 2017, at 2:34 PM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
 

​Dear Members of the Greenville Delegation, Lieutenant Governor Bryant will be addressing the 
Upstate Republican Women's tomorrow. We look forward to seeing you there, if you are able to 
attend.

Danny
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